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19 April 2016

Department of Planning and Environment
23-33 Bridge Street
Sydney NSW 2000

To whom it may concern,

Re: Owners Consent Letter for the State Significant Development for Arthur Phillip
High School and Parramatta Public School

The Department of Education are the owners of Arthur Phillip High School and Parramatta
Public School which are located at 175 and 80-100 Macquarie Street, Parramatta (the sites
are also referenced to as Lots 1-3 DP115296, Lot 414 DP820542, Lot 27A DP449406, Lots
23-26 DP7809, Lot 413 DP 820541, Lots 62-65 DP 758829).

The Department of Education wishes to lodge a State Significant Development application
under Part 4 of the Environmental Planning and Assessment Act 1979 for the part demolition
of existing buildings (with the retention of the heritage items) and construction of new
teaching and learning spaces.

The proposed development will incorporate a ‘vertical school’ to the Arthur Phillip High
School site and a four storey u-shaped building to the Parramatta Public School. The
Department of Education are the applicants for the State Significant Development application
and any subsequent correspondence should be addressed to the Department of Education.

Please direct all correspondence to the Senior Program Manager Roland Marshall,
E: roland.marshall@det.nsw.edu.au, Ph: 9561 1141.

Yours sincerely,
Tony McCabe
Director Capital Works
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